TRIP REPORT

NEW YORK LONG ISLAND SECTION CONVENTION
January 9, 2011
Ham Radio University (www.hamradiouniversity.org), which hosts the New York Long Island Section Convention, was held at Briarcliffe College in Bethpage, NY, on January 9. This is entirely an educational event. There is no flea market and or commercial vendors. In addition to the program of forums, there is an area devoted to displays presented by many clubs and organizations.
Fortunately, this year’s event slipped in between a minor snowstorm and a major one. Attendance was estimated to be about 400 people, an increase over the previous year. When I was at the event two years ago, attendance was good despite snow and ice on the roads. This is an event that hams will make an effort to attend even when the weather is disagreeable.

When you look at the program of forums, you understand their enthusiasm. I am posting a copy of the program along with this report.

My role at the event was to give the keynote speech. The attendance was large and the response was positive. My theme was the importance of making time to play radio and to have fun with Amateur Radio, especially for people involved in organization leadership roles. If ham radio becomes just another desk job, we lose touch with the real world of Amateur Radio that our members inhabit, and – what is worse from a personal standpoint – we lose our hobby.  In addition, we should avoid going off the deep end with the “all em comm, all the time” hams who believe it is wrong to have fun with ham radio. The Amateur’s Code says that the radio amateur is balanced. One lesson we might take from that is the importance of maintaining a balance in our lives between the service and the fun aspects of Amateur Radio.
Giving the talk was challenging because I had been fighting a bad cold for a full week beforehand. Each day the bug manifested itself in a different way. On the day of HRU, it decided to attack my vocal chords, and I addressed the group sounding something like a Disney cartoon character.

I appreciate the hospitality of the Hudson Division for inviting me to this popular and informative convention.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Craigie N3KN

